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[bookmark: _GoBack]After Securing Additional Funding, Heller Announces Nevada to be Fully Reimbursed for Law Enforcement’s Overtime Costs Related to Oct. 1st Shooting
DOJ to Provide Nevada With the Full $2.1 Million Requested to Cover Law Enforcement’s Shortfall
 
WASHINGTON, D.C. – After securing additional funding to help defray the costs incurred by law enforcement in Nevada following the October 1st shooting, U.S. Senator Dean Heller (R-NV) today announced that the Department of Justice (DOJ) is providing the state of Nevada with $2,000,100.00, the full amount that the state requested to cover Nevada law enforcement’s shortfall.
 
Earlier this year, Heller worked with Chairman of the Senate Commerce, Justice, and Science Department Appropriations Subcommittee Richard Shelby (R-AL) to provide additional funding that could be used to address Nevada law enforcement’s shortfall in the in the omnibus package, which was signed into law. The Commerce, Justice, and Science Department Appropriations has jurisdiction over funding for DOJ’s grant programs, which include the Office of Justice Programs’ Emergency Federal Law Enforcement Assistance Program that will allocate the $2.1 million in additional funding to Nevada.
 
“This is good news for the state of Nevada and for our heroic first responders whose leadership and valiant efforts have not been forgotten. They selflessly ran toward danger, chaos, and uncertainty in order to help others, and as a result they saved many lives on that horrific October night. The entire delegation has worked to address Nevada’s outstanding needs, and that is why I have been working for months to see that the overtime costs for local law enforcement and our emergency responders are fully covered. After working with the Senate Appropriations Committee and Commerce, Justice, Science and Related Agencies Subcommittee Chairman Richard Shelby for several months, I was able to secure a funding commitment that would be directed to the state of Nevada to fully cover law enforcement’s overtime costs and to recognize the work of our local heroes,” said Heller. “I’m pleased that today the Justice Department announced that it will be reimbursing Nevada for the full amount that the state requested to address its shortfall. As Nevada’s senior senator, I will continue to pursue every available option to provide relief for victims and their families, and I will always work to take care of our men and women in blue.”
 
The Department of Justice (DOJ) previously provided a $1 million emergency grant for Las Vegas that Heller requested immediately following the shooting, but the additional funding is necessary because Nevada law enforcement’s overtime costs related to the tragedy far exceeded that amount. That is why Heller fought for funding to cover Nevada law enforcement’s shortfall of more than $2 million.
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